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April 30, 2009

C-TRAN Executive Staff

PO Box 2529

Vancouver, WA 98668-2529

Dear C-TRAN Executive Staff:

Erratic gas prices, declines in sales tax revenues, and historic demand have made C-VAN a very costly service to provide. Each one-way ride costs C-VAN approximately $34.99; passenger fares cover only about 4 percent of that cost. If a solution isn’t identified soon, C-VAN and fixed route service may be cut, making this situation a community issue that requires community input.

Over the past few months, C-TRAN staff assisted the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Task Force, comprised of community members, including C-VAN clients and various local social service agencies. We were asked to evaluate the situation and provide suggestions that we felt would slow growth, cut costs, and preserve service.  The task force met regularly from January 2009–April 2009 to review resource materials and discuss potential solutions. The following suggestions are the top recommendations put forth by the ADA Task Force.
ADA Task Force Recommendations:

MAJOR 
Senior/disabled shopping bus 
•
Establish a fixed route shopping circulator to divert C-VAN use.
Incorporate new technology to improve service and maintain costs 
•
Use technology to improve efficiency of service and accessibility.
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Increase outreach and travel training to encourage use of fixed route buses

•
Educate customers on the benefits of using C-TRAN fixed route;

•
Offer bus orientation classes to familiarize seniors and disabled on how to ride;
•
Enhance operator training in dealing with seniors and disabled passengers;

•
Educate the public regarding C-TRAN’s trip-planning services;

•
Travel training for visually impaired persons provided by certified orientation and mobility instructors;
•
Incorporate “bus buddy” or travel trainer volunteer coordinator.
Door-to-Door Service

Next-day scheduling with emphasis on standing rides

Use smaller-sized vehicles for ambulatory customers 
•
Incorporate more fuel-efficient vehicles to provide service.
Create a community vanpool program for nonprofits that transport C-VAN-eligible riders.

C-VAN Eligibility
•
Ensure service matches applicants’ capabilities.
Fares

•
Update fares paid by users and maintain a reasonable timetable of adjustments;

•
Incorporate a “punch-card” style of fare instrument to allow infrequent riders a non-cash method of payment; 

•
Create incentives to use C-TRAN fixed route service.
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MINOR

Use taxi services to cover excessive demand 
•
During periods of excessive demand, incorporate taxi services to meet demand.
Educate the public regarding funding for C-TRAN and C-VAN
•
Research alternative forms of revenue.
We appreciate the opportunity to provide input on this important issue and applaud C-TRAN on its continuing commitment to providing transportation to people with disabilities, oftentimes going above and beyond ADA minimum requirements to do so. We understand that these recommendations are subject to community feedback, analysis by the Federal Transit Administration, interpretations of the Americans with Disabilities Act, and labor union agreements and cooperation.

Sincerely,
Harry Kiick, Chair
ADA Task Force
                      ADA Task Force Members

Dan Arnold, Services for the Blind

Tina DaSilva, Keys to Advancement Inc.

Joan Delzer, C-TRAN Citizens Advisory Committee

B.J. Jacobson, Human Services Council


Harry Kiick, Chairman

Christina Marneris

Trish McConaughy, Clark County Developmental Disabilities

Fred McGhee, Salmon Creek Dialysis

Bob Sellars, Chairman of C-TRAN Citizens Advisory Committee

Catrina Williams, Homes for Community Living
